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TO:   Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:  Philip A. Ginsburg, General Manager 
   Recreation and Park Department 
 
DATE:  May 3, 2021 
  
SUBJECT: Retroactive - California Department of Parks and Recreation 

900 Innes Boatyard Park - $8,500,000 
 
The San Francisco Recreation and Park Department (RPD) has applied for and been 
awarded a Proposition 68 Statewide Park Grant in the amount of $8,500,000 from the 
California State Parks and Recreation Department (DPR). 
 
The retroactive actions that pertain to this grant are due to DPR’s policy to back date 
their “Grant Performance Period” and “Grant Contract Period” to the date that grant 
funding is appropriated to the DPR. 
 
The Grant Performance Period of July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2024. Project costs can 
be incurred and recover cost incurred during this period. The Grant Contract Period of 
July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2048 is the period in which park improvements funded by 
the grant must be operated and maintained for public use by the City. These contract 
obligations were initiated prior to the grant application or award period that occurred in 
2020.   
 
At this time, no grant funding has been expended. 
 


	TO:   Board of Supervisors
	DATE:  May 3, 2021

